
November 25, 2015 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #151109 

 INSTALL STOP SIGN ON SOUTH BURRELL STREET 

 AT EAST OHIO AVENUE SOUTHBOUND 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned traffic 

control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction exists on 

the northeast corner of the T-intersection in the form of a bush that would reduce the safe approach 

speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, 

recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB:clm 



November 25, 2015 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #151109 

 INSTALL STOP SIGN ON WEST GRANT STREET 

 AT SOUTH 7
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned traffic 

control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist on the 

northeast and southeast corners of the T-intersection in the form of buildings that would reduce the 

safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of 

public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB:clm 

 



November 25, 2015 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10
th

 ALD. DIST. -FILE #151109 

 DESIGNATION OF BICYCLE LANE 

 ON WEST WELLS STREET FROM 

 NORTH 46
TH

 STREET TO NORTH HAWLEY ROAD 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

In an attempt to promote the bicycle as both a commuting and recreational mode of transportation and 

to enhance bicycle safety on this section of roadway we recommend a designated bicycle lane on West 

Wells Street, from North 46
th

 Street to North Hawley Road. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB:clm 


